

Newsletter Summer Term

Friday 5th July 2024



Dear Parents and Carers,

This week the children all visited their new classes and teacher for the day. Children were really excited and enjoyed their day. Hopefully everyone is looking forward to September whilst at the same time feeling a little sad about ending the year, which has been so successful for everyone in school in many different ways.

Year 1 (Orange Class) have been out today visiting a local church and mosque and making comparisons to other mosques and churches in the local area. This is part of the RE work and has been really beneficial in terms of their learning. Next Thursday your child/children will be bringing home their school report. Please take some time to read this and find out more about the progress they have made and how you can support with their next steps for next year.

Have a lovely weekend,

Mr Blackburn.

Term Dates:

We have attached the term dates for the next academic year with the newsletter today. Please make a note of these dates, which are also available on the school website. A reminder that holidays in term time **will not** be authorised and stricter policies and procedures along with higher fines are coming in to effect from September as a result of newly released DJE guidance.

Food Banks:

Many families are still feeling the impact of the 'Cost of Living' crisis. If you need referring into a foodbank then please do not hesitate to contact us and we can direct you to different options. We are here to help. More information can be found through Kirklees online at https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/cost-of-living/index.aspx.

<u>Dates for your</u> diaries:

Reports – Thursday 11th July

Rainbow Day PM -Thursday 11th July

Summer Fayre PM – Friday 12th July

Reception and Y1 Disco - Tuesday 16th July 3.20-4.30pm

Year 2 Disco -Wednesday 17th July 3.20-4.30pm

KS2 Disco-Wednesday 17th July 5-6pm

School Closes – Friday 19th July

School Reopens – Tuesday 3rd September



RSE Policy:

Thank you for all the positive feedback regarding the RSE policy, which has been warmly welcomed by many. This will be discussed at the Governing Body meeting next week and be formally approved. Next week Year 4 parents and carers have the option of attending a meeting regarding the Year 4 aspect, which Mrs Banham has organised as PSHE lead.

Lateness:

This week we have seen a further increase in the number of children arriving late to school, after 8.50am. Please make sure your child is on time as they miss vital learning time and the majority of children find coming into a class late that is settled and ready to learn quite uncomfortable. Lateness even by one minute, should be very rare, if at all. Please make an extra special effort to get all children into school on time.

Rainbow Day:

Next Thursday is Rainbow Day. Please note this is a **FULL school uniform day**. Children in Key Stage 2 (Blue, Violet and Bronze classes) will need their PE uniform as they are all walking down to Westmoor, weather permitting, to take part in sports activities for the morning.

Picnic Day:

On the last day, **Friday 19th July 2024**, all adults are invited to bring a picnic along and have lunch (hopefully outside weather permitting) with their child/children. Parents and carers are welcome to join us from 12.20pm. Children can be taken home after at 1.30pm from their classroom doors.

Summer Fayre:

Our Summer Fayre is on Friday 12th July (next week). You are invited to collect your child at 2pm from their classroom to take to the fayre. This year we will be selling boxes (same as the Christmas Fayre) in an aim to be mostly cashless. Please keep an eye on ClassDojo for more information coming early next week. We will have a bouncy castle, candy floss and lots more fun games for our children to enjoy.

St.

St John's Stars



Se solide s state	
	Haniya & Musa
	Aryaan
	Arban
	Haris
	Ellison
	Daanya
·	



Weekly Attendance

89%
91%
<mark>93%</mark>
91%
90%
93%
90%